

1402 Mary Ingles Hwy Melbourne KY 41059

Parish Office: (859) 441-8949 Parish Fax Line: (859) 442-0290 Rev. Robert Rottgers, Pastor

rrottgers@stphilipky.org

Deacon Benton Clift dclift@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Kim Brewer, Principal kbrewer@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Theresa Frilling, Secretary tfrilling@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Lisa Cropenbaker, Business Manager

lmcropenbaker@stphilipky.org

MASS SCHEDULE: Saturday Vigil: 4:30 PM

Sunday: 9 AM & 11 AM

Daily Masses: See Intentions

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE:

3:45 – 4:15 PM – Saturday or by appointment with Father

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:

Contact the parish office if someone you know is in the hospital, elderly, homebound or in need of this sacrament. SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM & MARRIAGE:

ST. PHILIP PARISH

May 7, 2017

FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER

FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTE	:K
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS & CONTACT PERSON	<u> 1:</u>
Altar Society Gerri Cunnigan 441-2909	
gcunnigan@twc.com	
Bereavement-Funeral Theresa Frilling 635-3849	
tfrilling@stphilipky.org	
Boosters Jamie Schultz 991-3176	
jamie.schultz@yahoo.com	
BOTCE Stephanie Riley (513) 231-4844	
sriley5504@gmail.com	
Bulletin Lynn Farris 441-8949	
bulletin@stphilipky.org	
announcements due by 9 AM Tuesdays	
CCD Mary Jo Tiemeier 635-3887	
ccd@stphilipky.org	
Cub Scouts Pack 495 Larry Twehues 635-8526	
larryandjill2010@hotmail.com	
Health Ministry Joan Schultz 635-7418	
ajoanschultz@fuse.net	
Maintenance Mike Braun 635-1921	
mikebraun262@gmail.com	
Minister Scheduler Pam Wagner 441-6708	
pwagner@stphilipky.org	
Parish Council Tim Dunn (859) 462-8884	
timdunn1@twc.com	
Parish Prayer Line Micki Doyle 635-2835	
mickidoyle@fuse.net	
Pavilion Rental John Garlich 781-1050	
PTC Shara Kluesner 803-8776	
sharafreeman@hotmail.com	
Rental of Hall Lisa Cropenbaker 635-7164	
lcropenbaker@zoomtown.com	
Respect Life Donna Woeste 441-8987	
mrwoeste@yahoo.com	
St. Vincent DePaul John Garlich 781-1050	
Senior Group Jack Beiting 781-0013	
Website for School: Pam Wagner 441-6708	
pwagner@stphilipky.org	
Website for Church: Ben Twehues (513) 368-7348	
twehuesba@gmail.com	
Welcoming Theresa Brugger 466-6136	

mrwoeste@yahoo.com

Donna Woeste

441-8987

brugger5kv@juno.com

Worship Beth McDonald 750-5645

rebel4212@gmail.com

MASS INTENTIONS:

Sunday, May 7

4:30 PM Gerald & Jim Case

9 AM Elmer & Mary Ruschman11 AM Special Intention (LM)

Tuesday, May 9

7:00 PM Special Intention (NM)

Wednesday, May 10

8:30 AM Living & Deceased of St. Philip Parish

Friday, May 12

8:30 AM Sue Watson

Sunday, May 14

4:30 PM Ralph & Rodney Giar9 AM Wanda & Harry Kuddes11 AM Elsie & George Kramer

STEWARDSHIP

Collection from April 30th: \$4,795.00

Utility: \$430.00 Endowment: \$280.00

Orphanage Collection: \$1,200.00

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!

Others First - May (festival items)

This month we will collect items needed for our summer festival. Donating these items will help our profit increase. Here are the items needed for FunLand: candy, lollipops, basketballs, footballs and small (cheap) inexpensive toys for the duck pond. Also \$5 ice cream gift cards, nerf guns, water guns and other inexpensive summer toys. For the raffle baskets, we need logo items for UK, Reds, Bengals, Louisville, and KY Derby such as shirts/sweatshirts, hats, cooler, sweatshirts, socks, license plates or jewelry. Also needed are golf gloves, balls, hats and other equipment. You will find reminder tags at the poster by the side vestibule.

ROSARY BEFORE MASS:

Before every weekend Mass in May, we will be reciting the rosary approximately 20 minutes prior to the start of Mass. We always need rosary leaders. If you are able to help, please contact Beth McDonald (750.5645 or rebel4212@gmail.com).

ALTAR FLOWERS:

The flowers on the altar this week are provided by NM for a special intention. If you would like to purchase flowers for a special occasion or a beloved family member, please contact Theresa (441.8949).

Stop! Listen! Is God calling you?

Our Sunday school religion program for Grades 1-8 public school students will need to fill two teacher positions next school year. There are two simple requirements: a desire to teach and share God's love and our Catholic faith; and having an hour of your time on Sunday mornings (between masses) to meet with the children. We will provide you the class materials, support and help you get Virtus certified. We also have substitute teachers available to fill in when you may have scheduling conflicts. This is my third year teaching and I never imagined it would be so rewarding. Please contact me if you have any interest or questions. Mary Jo Tiemeier, CCD Coordinator (email mitiem@aol.com or 859-635-3887) or Gina Heeg, CCD Coordinator at ginaheeg@fuse.net.

<u>SPECIAL UPCOMING MASSES--mark your</u> calendars!

Ascension Thursday--May 25th: Holy Day masses will be at 8:30 am and 7:00 pm.

Memorial Day, Monday, May 29th:

Please join us for Mass at 8:30 a.m.

<u>SPAGHETTI DINNER FOR PATTY MAHAN:</u>

Please join us for a benefit spaghetti dinner for Joni Geiger's sister Patty Mahan. It will be in our parish center **TODAY**, **SUNDAY**, **MAY 7**th from 3:00 – 7:00 p.m. Cost is \$10 per adult; \$5 for children 3-10; children under age 3 are free. There will be a major raffle with chances being \$5 each. Prizes include a 55" LG TV and a Hampton Bay fire pit. For more information, please call Joni (652-4803).

NOTE OF SYMPATHY:

We extend our deepest sympathy to the Weber Family. John Weber's funeral mass was held here on Friday, May 5th. Please keep his wife, children, grandchildren and brothers in your prayers. *Rest in peace, John.*

SERRA SERVE AWARDS:

The following 7th grade servers received the Serra Server Award for their dedication and stewardship to St. Philip Church: Kaleigh Dunn, David Govan, Alexis Kaeff, Rylee Schultz, Anna Vroegindewey, and Tyler Twehues. Thank you for your service.

YARD SALE TO BENEFIT HOSEA HOUSE:

The annual yard sale will be Saturday, May 20th from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. We will set up on Friday, May 19th. This yard sale will help raise the funds needed to provide for the dinners served at Hosea House. Please drop your donations off Friday afternoon. If you're able to help for a couple hours, it would be appreciated. Remember, one person's junk is another person's treasure! For more information, please contact Theresa Brugger (466.6136).

ST. PHILIP SPIRIT WEAR FOR SALE:

Log on to Vennefronapparel.com and click on St. Philip. There are many t-shirts, sweat shirts and nice dri-fit shirts - long and short sleeve for men, women and kids. Please take a look, just order and we will take care of delivery! The website will be available until May 17th! Some fun shirts can be worn at our festival! Happy Shopping! ** See insert in this week's bulletin for more information. **

SCHOOL FIELD DAY:

Due to the rainy weather, the children's Field Day will be Tuesday, May 9th.

CARMEL MANOR FLEA MARKET:

Please join us on Saturday, May 20th, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Rain or shine – held in the Stratman Activity Center inside Carmel Manor, 100 Carmel Manor Drive. Hot dog, chips, and a drink for \$2.00.

GRADUATES IN YOUR FAMILY?

If you have a graduate from any college or high school and would like them listed in our bulletin, please send their name and school to us at bulletin@stphilipky.org. Thank you to those who have already sent in their information! We will compile a list and publish it in a future bulletin.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES:

Holy Family Home is looking for a part-time dishwasher and part-time cook. For more information, please contact Sue Heiert (781.0712 ext 20 or srheiert@gmail.com).

FLORENCE FREEDON DOUBLEHEADER:

Members of the Serra Club for Vocations are selling ticket vouchers to the doubleheader at UC Health Stadium. The games will be on Wednesday, June 7th with the first game being at 5:35 PM. It is a fundraiser to raise money for their organization. The honorary first pitchers for this game include Sr. Patricia Jean Cushing, S.J.W., Rev. Andrew Young and Deacon David Profitt. Tickets are \$10 and can be purchased through the Diocesan Stewardship Office or from individual Serra Club members. To purchase your tickets, please contact Mike Murray (859.392.1500 or mmurray@covdio.org). Thank you in advance for your support!

SPIRITUAL MOTHERHOOD OF PRIESTS:

You are invited to join the *Spiritual Motherhood of Priests* and adopt a Priest and/or Deacon as your Priest-son! No meetings. No cost. There are five very easy commitments. We ask that you attend a short ceremony to become a Spiritual Mother on Saturday, May 27th at Blessed Sacrament Church. Please call Mary Anne Gronotte for details (341.6214).

SAVE THE DATES:

Thursday, June 1st – Altar Society Dinner at Green Derby

Sunday, June 4th – Cross the Bridge for Life Saturday – June 17th – Parish Festival There will be more information on all these events in future bulletins.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2017:

Come join the Fun Factory July 10-14 from 9am-12pm! Children ages 4-104 may participate! Cost is a voluntary donation. On-line registration information will be available soon. We need student and adult volunteers. Please pray about how you can help this super-fun ministry. If you have questions or you would like to help, please contact Cassie Neltner Sansom (859-380-8811 or misscassiemommy@gmail.com).

SCHOOL RAFFLE WINNERS:

Bill Frilling - \$100 - Devinne Melecki - \$50 Nancy Sterrett - \$50 - Michelle Roetting - \$50 Congratulations to our April winners!

CATHEDRAL BUS TRIP:

We will have its annual bus trip to Yellow Springs, Ohio on June 17th. The cost is \$30 and includes price of transportation and snacks. For more information, please call Sister Barbara (431.2060).

GOOD NEWS!

We recently received a rebate check from our 2016 DPAA in the amount of \$1,015.00. The total rebate to date is \$26,210.00. Thank you for your generosity!

<u>Cakes, Pies, Cookies, and the Little Sisters</u> of the Poor

Sister Mary Imelda bakes for weeks leading up to the Little Sisters of the Poor annual bake sale on Mother's Day weekend. What better way to show your appreciation for your mother or grandmother than through goodies! The bake sale will run May 12th, 13th, and 14th from 10:00 a.m to 4:00 p.m. daily at St. Paul's Home for the Aged, 476 Riddle Road, in Clifton.

SMALL BAR NEEDED:

The parish center needs a small bar that can be used for serving wine or other items at weddings and celebrations. If you'd happen to have a small bar that you no longer need or know where we can get one cheaply, please call Lisa Cropenbaker (635.7164 or 322.6939). ** We'd prefer it be stocked – not with the cheap stuff (per Father Bob). **

Please remember those who are unable to join us in the liturgy due to illness, in nursing homes or away at school or in the military. May our prayers lift their spirits.